
Prayers for Our People 
We are praying for you, your family, your caretakers, and all God will do for you. 

Let us pray for: Rachel Bishop, Denise Bowen, Linda Braun, Carolyn Brown,  

Prentiss Brown, Lynn Bryant, Dawn Clements, Shirley Coxen, Lisa Cunningham, 

 Dana Dunn, Joni Wiggins Fox, Kay Fussell, Chase Giddens, Ed Hill, Peggy Hogan,  

Cheryl Luckie, Claudette Mahan, David Malcolm, Shirley Malcolm, Thomas Mayo,  

Billy McEachern, Don Morris, June Morris, Mildred Pigg, Betty Redus, Wynona Roberts, 

Donna Sheffield, Debbie Sherret, Kelly Sumner, Lee Taylor, Katrina Vaughn, Van Waters, 

Brenda Wiggins, Donald Wiggins, Debra Weil, Mac Woods 

    Members in Care Facilities  

Pruitt Health (Ocilla): Drew Fountain, Maple Court (Tifton): Shirley Coxen, 

and Legacy Village (Tifton): Wynona Roberts 

Homebound Members – Fitzgerald and Out of Town/State 

June and Don Morris–Fitzgerald and Lynn Bryant–St. Simons Is.  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Sanctuary Flowers 
The flowers in the sanctuary on 

Sunday, June 8, 2025, are dedicated to the  

glory of God and placed in loving memory of  

H. T. (Smut) Davis and Curtis and Della Golden  

by Glenn and Angela Davis and family. 

 

 

Sympathy 
We express our deepest Christian sympathy and heartfelt prayers to               

Jimmy and Amelia Davis and their family in the passing of Jimmy’s mother, 

Bertha “Lottie” Wright, on May 29, 2025. 
 

YOUTH NEWS 
SUPER Summer Youth 

Events Planned for the 

Month of JUNE! 
June 8th-11th- Youth Summer Beach Retreat at Amelia Island 

June 18th- Youth Movie and Lunch. 10:30am at the Grand Theatre, 

followed by Lunch at Cirillos.  How to Train Your Dragon Movie.  Bring 

Money for Lunch.  Meet at the Grand Theatre. 

June 22nd- Youth Lunch after Worship at DQ.  Bring Money for meal. 
***************************************************************** 

The choir, orchestra, and handbells will play each 

week during the summer unless plans change. 

Make sure you check your texts each week. 

We will also have a handbell workshop this 

summer.  If you would like to join the handbell 

choir, please let me know.  If you have been 

thinking about joining the choir, no better time than the summer months.  

Join us in the choir room at 10:45am to run through our anthem each 

Sunday morning! 
******************************************************************** 

Congratulations to Our College Graduates 
 

Sarah Elizabeth Braddy 

She earned her Master of Education  

in Speech-Language Pathology from the  

University of West Georgia and has accepted  

a position in Statesboro, Georgia,  

at Word of Mouth Therapy. 

 
 

Ashley Claire Roberts 
She earned her Education Specialist degree  

from Georgia Southwestern State University  

and will continue her teaching career in  

second grade at Ben Hill County Primary School. 

 

 

Len Robert Spivey 
He earned his Master of Arts in Teaching  

from the University of West Georgia. He will  

be teaching a weightlifting class at Appling County 

Middle School and coaching the offensive line  

for football at Appling County High School. 

 

Ms. Carly’s Corner For Kids 
     

 

We are excited to begin raising 

funds to update our 

playground. You can now 

donate through Pushpay or by 

putting ‘playground’ on the 

memo of your check. We plan 

to get a large new metal piece 

for the center, a smaller wooden 

piece, a mural along the back wall, rubber pellet 

flooring, and update the swings. THANK YOU  

for your donations!  

    -------------------------------------------------------- 

SIGN UP NOW to help with VBS! 

JOIN US each week for Sunday School at 10AM! 

  Children’s Church Volunteers 
June 8th – Mollie and Trent Taylor  

June 15th – Kayla and Zach Sheppard 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Deacon Election Results 
Beginning July 1, 2025, and serving 2025-2028 

Brent Brown, Johnny Burch, Tyler Clemons,  

Todd Cook, Wesley Mitchell, Bobby Tharp 

 

Deacon Ordination – June 29, 2025 
Brent Brown and Wesley Mitchell 

********************************************************* 

 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT 

ADULT BIBLE STUDY 

We will continue our Adult Bible 

Study every Wednesday at 6pm 

in the adult assembly room, 

unless otherwise announced.  

We hope you will join us  

this summer! We will not have 
Adult Bible Study this week, 

due to the 55+ Club  
BBQ Supper at 6pm. 

 



Opportunities for Worship and Ministry  
 

TUESDAY, JUNE 3 

Newsletter Day 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 4 

No Adult Bible Study 

6:00 PM…………………………………………55+Club/Young at Heart BBQ Supper (Burch Hall) 

SUNDAY, JUNE 8 

10:00 AM………………….…..…….…..…………………..…………………………………….Sunday School* 

11:00 AM…………………………………………………………………………………………Worship Service* 

1:30 PM…………………………………………………………………………Deacons Meeting (Mann Hall) 

1:30 PM…………………………………………………………………..…..Youth Depart for Beach Retreat 

5:00 PM………………………………………………………………….Women’s Bible Study (Mann Hall) 

MONDAY, JUNE 9 

1:00-6:00 PM………………………………………………………………………………..Blood Drive (Gym) 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 11 

Youth Return from Beach Retreat 

6:00 PM……………………………………………………Adult Bible Study (Adult III Assembly Rm)* 

SUNDAY, JUNE 15 

10:00 AM………………….…..…….…..…………………..…………………………………….Sunday School* 

11:00 AM…………………………………………………………………………………………Worship Service* 

5:00 PM………………………………………………………………….Women’s Bible Study (Mann Hall) 

TUESDAY, JUNE 17 

Newsletter Day 
 

*Nursery Staff available for these events. 
 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 

Exercise Class – Tues. & Thurs. every week at 10:00 AM in Mann Hall  
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 
 

Church Office Hours: Monday-Thursday, closed all day Friday  

8:30am-12:15pm (12:15-1:30 closed for lunch & office errands) 1:30pm-5pm 
 

June Deacons of the Month: Stan Bryant and Scott Sheppard 

June Ushers: *Jim Womack, *Steve Mitchell, David Evans, Clay Cook, Allen Brown,  

Lamar McDonald, Shane Sapp, and Jack Melton  

 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 

Pastor Search Committee Update 

We would like to give this opportunity 

to reach out to anyone on the Pastor 

Search Committee if you have any 

concerns or input regarding our 

church’s search for a new pastor. Please don't hesitate to contact 

the church office for any of the members’ phone numbers. In 

the meantime, we ask that you keep our church and committee 

in your daily prayers as they work to find the right person for us. 

• Sandy Bostelman 

• Debbie Hall Brown 

• Christine Cook  

• Hank Cook 

• Jimmy Davis 

• David Herlovich   

• Zach Luckie 

• Mackenzie Rathburn 

• Mike Smith 

55+ Club/Young at Heart  

Summer BBQ Dinner 

Wednesday, June 4th 

6pm in Burch Hall 

 

Deacons Meeting 

Sunday, June 8th 

1:30pm in Mann Hall 

 

 

Blood Drive 

Monday, June 9th 

1:00-6:00pm  

Gymnasium 

 

Glad 
Tidings 

WE DECLARE UNTO 

YOU GLAD TIDINGS 

First Baptist Church is a loving and caring Christian           
community seeking to extend the open hand of God’s grace  

to meet physical and spiritual needs through worship, 
education, ministry, fellowship, and spiritual nurturing. 

 
  

  

Church Staff 

Interim Pastor……………………………………………………..…….Dr. Jerry Mahan 

Minister of Music & Youth…………....……………….…………......Rev. Blane Jacobs 

Administrative Assistant…………………….……...……….………....Ms. Dana Luckie  

Director of Children’s Activities………………………….……………Ms. Carly Harper 

Church Administrator…………………………………….…………….Mr. Byron Smith 

Custodian………………………………………………….…………Mr. Jeffrey Morgan 

Housekeeping…………………………….…………...….…….…….Ms. Antoinette Hill 

Church Organist………………………….……………….………….Ms. Barbara Jacobs 

Church Pianist...……………………….………………….…………....Ms. Susan Spivey 

Nursery Staff……………Ms. Dana Luckie, Ms. Candy Herod, and Ms. Megan McLeod 
 

First Baptist Church, P.O. Box 367, (402 S. Merrimac Drive), Fitzgerald, GA 31750 

Contact us at 229-423-4367, by email at fbc@fbcfitz.com. You can also check out 

church information on our website www.fbcfitz.com. 

 

Our Stewardship Review 

 
Budget Report for the End of May 

Monthly Budget Required……………………………………………..……………$47,867.83 
MTD Budget Received ………………..…....…………..….…....…….…………..$46,522.30 
YTD Budget Requirement ……………………..…………….…………………..$239,339.30 
YTD Budget Giving Received………..………………………………...………...$234,493.76 
YTD Budget Expenses.……………………..……………………………….……$272,840.13 

 
Budget Report as of 6/3/25 

 

Monthly Budget Required……………………………………………..……………$47,867.83 
MTD Budget Received ………………..…....…………..….…....…….…………..$14,969.00 
YTD Budget Requirement ……………………..…………….…………………..$250,385.72 
YTD Budget Giving Received………..………………………………...………...$249,462.76 
YTD Budget Expenses.……………………..……………………………….……$279,187.20 

 
May 25, 2025 - Sunday School Attendance – 125   Worship Attendance – 204 
June 1, 2025 - Sunday School Attendance – 166    Worship Attendance – 231 

 
 
 

 

First Baptist Church is a loving and caring Christian           
community seeking to extend the open hand of God’s grace  

to meet physical and spiritual needs through worship, 
education, ministry, fellowship, and spiritual nurturing. 

 
  

  

  

Wednesday, June 4th    
Sr. Adult BBQ in Burch Hall 

 

Sunday, June 8th   

 
Sunday School at 10am 

Worship at 11am 

Dr. Jerry Mahan 

Youth depart for Summer Camp at 1:30pm 

Deacons Meet at 1:30pm in Mann Hall 
 

Wednesday, June 11th  
6:00pm Adult Bible Study 

 

Sunday, June 15th 

 
Father’s Day 

Sunday School at 10am 

Worship at 11am 

Dr. Jerry Mahan 
 
 

Printed June 3, 2025 (Two-week Newsletter) 

 

http://www.fbcfitz.com/

